
 COUNCIL MEETING

APRIL 5, 2017
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, April 5, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, VP Dave Stimmel and Marshal Roger Young.

-Attorney Dow Dellinger was absent. 

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:29 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the (regular meeting) on March 21, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

*VP Dave Stimmel asked Clerk Brown if we need more money for sidewalk repairs during the year is there any available?  Clerk Brown explained that we could use some from the Local Road & Street account.  
Dave Stimmel then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $48,204.37

VISITORS: … Candy Melton, resident was present.   President Cooley called on her to speak.  Candy's complaint was about the trash flying out of the trash trucks around highways 16 and 421.   Marshal Young said that the police would try to do more patrols in the area.   *Member Quasebarth stated that the trash truck company will pay groups to pick up the trash once or twice a year.
Zac Summers, resident was present.   President Cooley called on him to speak.   Zac brought up the need for speed limits in alleys.   Zac has installed a speed bump behind his house made out gravel.  He has also talked to most of his neighbors about the speed bump and they are okay with it being there.  One of Zac's neighbors, Mr. Cafin was present to give his support.   Zac's main worry is that one of his kids may get hit.  The Council agreed to let the speed bump stay but it has to come out before we plow snow in the winter.   We will be ordering some 10 MPH signs to be installed in some of the alleys.  Marshal Young may also borrow some equipment from Purdue to study the speeds in the alleys.

PARK ISSUES...  President Cooley presented the 4 people that may be appointed to the Park Board.  They are Candy Melton, Paul Neumann, Cory Haynes and Jack Reindt.   
Ken Hickman made the motion to appointment the 4 people mentioned.   
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.     *President Cooley noted that there will be a Park Board meeting after the conclusion of this meeting.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  This is still a work-in-progress.   VP Stimmel asked if we are keeping up on IDEM reports for this...and the answer is yes.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  Marshal Young stated that there are 4 properties that need to be addressed.  Also the Trosper property in the future will be torn down if the owners do not do anything with it.  *Roger will make sure the Holly Street property will get some tags for their couches that are outside.

SIDEWALK REPAIRS... Ray Tanner has finished most of the sidewalk work that we had scheduled.

We may have him do more sidewalks later in the year.

EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    The residents at this property have agreed to be annexed...as long as they can keep their 4H animals...and we said they could.   Attorney Dellinger will get an agreement ready for them to sign.

NORTH WHITE ACADEMICS DONATION... VP Stimmel asked if we would be interested in making a donation to one the the academic teams.  With discussion between Dave, Rosemary, Stacy and Kirk...it was decided to table this for now.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony first noted that the street sweeper has returned.  We will get some quotes on leasing a machine in case this one goes down.   2.Tony will work with Ron Kyburz to get the waterlines fixed on Monroe Street.   3.There are several items that we are working on fixing at the WW treatment plant.   4.Tony and the boys are working on getting the Park opened up for the year.

1.

2.

5.We rented an alley surface conditioner to smooth out the alleys.  Tony asked the Council if he could get gravel to fill in the remaining holes... and they said yes.   6.The street pole banners will be going up soon.   7.We will start the process of getting a light back of Ann Heims house in the alley.    8.Town and Country Paving will be in town Friday to see what streets we need paved.   9.Tony will be running our sewer router down the east Market Street alley and on Spruce.  We are getting grease build-up in those areas.   

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Our police vehicle will be all repaired and painted in a few days.   2.Our new police vehicle that we have on order should arrive in a couple of weeks.   3.The new south school zone light on Highway 421 may need to have a tree trimmed so it can be seen better.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1.June the 12th week will be the annual Clerk – Treasure conference in southern  
Indiana.  Clerk Brown will be attending.    2.The Town Hall utility office will close early on Good 
Friday.   3.Income for the water account was $24.65k for March.  Disbursements were $24.69k.  
Income for the wastewater account was $42.5k for March.  Disbursements were $37.6k.   4.Clerk Brown 
mentioned what a good our school crossing guards are doing...especially mentioning the good job 
Michelle Nelson does on Highway 421.


Stacy Selagy... asked when the potholes on some of the streets will be filled?   Tony said the boys should 
be “cold patching” soon.


Other people that were called on to speak... Mr. Cafin and Chris Franklin commented on the new 
school crossing lights on 421.  They both mentioned that the south light timing is off.   We will try to 
have INDOT fix the timing


Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:37 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19, 2017 @ 6:00PM in Town Hall.
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